
My calls for Post Office apologies and
compensation

I am glad the government has now signed off on a compensation scheme for Post
Office managers wrongly accused and badly treated by the Post Office over the
introduction of the Horizon computer system. Some were made to pay large sums
to the Post Office they did not owe and some were falsely accused…

I reproduce below a letter from the Minister about compensation for those
caught up in the Horizon software problems. I have been pressing for a long
time for proper compensation.   Dear Colleagues, Post Office Horizon
Compensation I know that colleagues will welcome an update on compensation
for postmasters who were wrongfully convicted on…

I have received the enclosed update from Minister for Small Business,
Consumers & Labour Markets about compensation Payments for Postmasters with
Overturned criminal convictions. Dear Colleagues, I know members across the
House are aware of the longstanding Horizon issues whereby postmasters were
prosecuted and convicted on the basis of Horizon evidence that we now…

I have pursued the issue of compensation for Postal Managers who were wrongly
accused when the new computer system failed to account properly for their
businesses. The letter beneath gives us the latest update on compensation,
where I have urged the government to be generous and get these matters
settled:   Dear Colleague, POST…

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): I am grateful to the Minister for
changing the policy. I have been a long-standing critic of past Governments
and Ministers for not telling the Post Office to apologise and pay up, and I
encourage him today to ensure that the Post Office apologises properly, and
pays up quickly and generously.  …

I have received the enclosed letter regarding the settlement funds for
Postmasters: Approval of Funds for Full & Final Settlement for Postmasters
with Overturned Criminal Convictions This House is aware of the distressing
impact that problems with the Post Office’s Horizon IT system have had on the
lives and livelihoods of many postmasters. The…

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): Will the Minister understand that there
has to be compensation, and urgently, and this compensation has to cover not
just the Horizon losses but the legal costs and the loss of business and
income that people suffered from the damage to their reputation? Many MPs,
including myself, told past…
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It has taken many years, much suffering and plenty of legal bills for the
Postmasters to get justice over the Horizon scandal. MPs including myself
told past Ministers there was no sudden outbreak of mass criminality by
Postmasters, but there was a systems and accounting problem created by new
computers. This has at last…

I was pleased to learn that at last the Post Office accepts its accounting
software was faulty and led to wrongful accusations and cases against Post
Office managers. Various MPs took up these matters without success, as in
this 2014 debate to highlight the problem: Post Office Mediation Scheme, 17
December 2014 Mr John…

John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): Most MPs want the Post Office to apologise to
all those it has wronged and pay generous compensation to them in the
circumstances. Will the Minister add the Government’s voice to that and make
it a demand of the Post Office? The Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State
for Business, Energy and…

Flood Warning and Alerts from the
Environment Agency

I have received the following update from the Environment Agency about
possible flooding in the constituency. They have provided links and a
telephone number for their floodline service.

Dear John,

I’m writing to update you on the latest forecast regarding the likelihood of
flooding in your constituency.

Latest situation

Recent rain over the Christmas period has fallen on saturated ground and
river levels are already high.

There is 1 flood warning and 5 alerts in force in your constituency area. You
can see these listed in more detail below.

Flood Warnings are issued when property flooding is expected.
Flood Alerts are issued when flooding to low lying areas such as fields
and roads are expected, and property flooding is possible.

Flood Warning in force in Wokingham constituency

Properties closest to the River Kennet between Shenfield Mill, Theale
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and Reading town centre

Flood Alerts in force in Wokingham constituency

River Pang from East Ilsley to Pangbourne and Sulham Brook
River Enborne and Foudry Brook
River Kennet from Thatcham down to Reading
River Blackwater and The Cove Brook
Lower River Loddon

Our live map showing the latest flood alerts and warnings, and rainfall and
river levels is available at the following link: Live flood map – Check for
flooding – GOV.UK (check-for-flooding.service.gov.uk)

Our activities

Our planned watercourse maintenance programme reduces the likelihood of river
blockage and enables main river watercourses to flow as close to their
optimum capacity as possible. We will, however, remain vigilant to any
blockages that have the potential to increase flood risk and respond if safe
to do so.

We continue to respond to the high river levels. In areas of flood risk, the
best mitigation is for us to issue flood warnings when property flooding is
expected. This allows residents time to prepare and activate their flood
plans.

Forward look

More rainfall is forecast tomorrow which may cause the river levels to rise
further increasing the risk that a few properties could experience some
flooding. We are watching the levels closely.

I’m currently on duty as the Area Duty Manager, acting on behalf of the Area
Director for this incident. I’m focused on our immediate incident response to
ensure we can warn and inform communities at risk and manage our assets
effectively during this period.

How to contact us during this incident

If you have any specific questions about the current situation please contact
us via this email address.  If you are requesting a call back, please provide
us with a contact number, so that we can arrange for the most appropriate
person to ring you.

Members of the public can call our free Floodline service on 0345 988 1188.

Help communities stay up to date and prepare

Please do encourage your constituents to stay up to date with the latest
information:

Encourage your constituents to be prepared:
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I will keep you informed of any changes and please do contact me if you have
any questions.

Green campaigners encounter consumer
scepticism

Electric cars are not selling well to individual buyers. Few people want to
buy a heat pump. Green campaigners insist these products are essential to
save the planet. They plan further taxes subsidies, regulations and bans to
force people to buy things they do not want or cannot afford. To succeed the
green revolution needs to be a popular revolution with people wanting its
products.

There are various strands to scepticism which Green campaigners need to take
seriously. Shouting back at people that they are climate deniers is no way to
win them over and is usually wrong. Let us first look at the science.

I know of no one who denies carbon dioxide is a greenhouse gas or who denies
manmade carbon dioxide is increasing. Most accept climate  has changed a lot
in the past and is likely to carry on changing. The issues many have with the
“settled science” include

1. Green scientists do need to explain to the wider audience what caused the
warm periods and ice ages before mankind appeared. How will these  same
forces which must still be around affect our temperatures going  forward?

2. In historical times before industrialisation and the adoption of coal,oil
and gas as prime energy sources  by people what caused global warming and
cooling? Could these forces still be around?

3. How does variation in solar intensity, solar flares and other changes in
our main light and energy source affect past earth temperatures.? What are
the forecasts for sun activity going forward? Will this make us warmer or
colder?

4. Why do wind and current  patterns shift? What is the forecast for these
going forward, as they can have an important impact on weather in different
countries and continents.

5. What is the role of water vapour and what changes are likely in its
pattern in future? Water vapour is another very common greenhouse gas.

Future temperature levels will be the result of the interplay of the past
natural forces that produced climate change with the manmade additions to
 greenhouse gases. To persuade more people to join green campaigns they will
need persuasion that manmade CO 2 will be the deciding variable in future
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temperatures. This is presumably based on the thesis that past natural forces
like solar activity and seismic activity will not be dominant forces or that
their net impact will be neutral in ways that it was not in previous eras.

The problems with an electric car

I reproduce today the views of an EV car owner sent to me recently. He agreed
I could  share this with you. As it reveals this is someone who bought into
the green  idea and wanted the EV to work for him. Experience was very
disappointing. I have shortened and anonymised it:

“Some 5 months ago I was in a position to change my Petrol vehicle (Peugeot
3008) for an electric one. Unfortunately the 3008 has only just been released
as a Hybrid and the full EV is not due until later next year (2024). As a
result of this I was obliged to go to the E2008 which is a smaller vehicle.
Despite this the E2008 was considerably more expensive than the petrol 3008.

The cost of a home charger was nearly £1000 extra to have installed. Even the
domestic “granny” charger was another £250 to charge at home until a home
charger could be installed.

I try to have “green thoughts” about the environment where possible and use
Solar Panels and have recently installed a Combi Boiler.

However after using the Electric car for 5 months I have reverted back to a
petrol driven model due to the following reasons.

My wife and I had range anxiety. Most manufacturers quote a range of in
excess 200 miles. In practice the best I could get was about 150 miles in
fair weather. With the recent cold weather I found that range could drop down
to as little as 110 miles.

We had to make a number of trips to towns  about 120 miles away  and required
a charge on the way home. Of the 5 trips we made we found that none of the
high speed type were working, after trying 5 different chargers we finally
found a charger which was at a hotel. When we arrived at the hotel the
charger was in use and the guy had only just started charging so we knew it
would be about an hours wait. Also there is no queueing spaces so we had to
double park until the space became free.

On our most recent trip away I wanted to use one of the regular chargers only
to find there were already 3 cars waiting to use the one charger.  This would
have meant waiting up to 3 hours before I could connect.

I also had a friend visit from Slovakia and we decided to take her out
shopping by car. We knew that it would be risky trying to complete the
journey without recharging on the way home. We tried 5 different chargers and
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found that they were not working.

We decided that the only way was to hope for the best and try to get home
without the charge and made it home with just 11 miles spare and no reserve
having turned off the heater on the way home to save energy.

On these occasions we were in contact with the Network Operators who tried to
be helpful but could only suggest using low power chargers at supermarkets
which could mean a stay of 7 hours, plus the devices have a maximum stay time
of 2 to 3 hours without a penalty of £100-150 for an overstay.

(He gave up on the EV )

Unfortunately I lost about 30% in the trade in of my electric vehicle after
just 5 months and had to pay a premium of about 20% in buying a 2 year old
petrol model.

Reply: This explains why EVs are a hard sell to non fleet buyers. The motor
industry has here lost a customer who bought into the idea but was thwarted
by the costs of the product and the difficulties of recharging when away from
home.

The single market helps EU decline

I was a fairly lonely voice amongst MPs saying I wanted out of the EU single
market as well as out of the EU. I did not want a so called free trade deal
with the EU single market on the poor terms Mrs May negotiated . I would have
been happy with World trade Organisation most favoured nation terms which  we
would have got  automatically without a deal .

I came to this conclusion from my experiences running a major international
industrial  group of companies before entering Parliament, and from being the
UK’s single market Minister in the run up to the laughingly named completion
of the single market in 1992.

My business life taught me a UK major company was not welcome as an investor
on the continent, where there remained many barriers to acquisition of an
existing business and to greenfield activity. The Group I ran continued to
find it easier to invest, sell product and make money in the USA, Australia,
and Asian countries  than in France or Germany.

As single market Minister I saw how the so called single market project was a
massive power grab.The EU proposed the takeover of regulatory and lawmaking
powers in sector after sector. It grew single market competence to cover
employment  policy, health and safety, environmental policy, transport and
much else. It regulated  to gain control. It usually did so in a prescriptive
way, laying down how products must be made to the recipes  of the existing
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dominant continental companies who influenced the drafting. It was anti
innovation and dismissive of small business and the needs of the self
employed.

The CEBR has just produced its latest forecasts for world GDP out to 2038.
These show that the EU’s share of world GDP has slumped from 33.5% in 2008 to
23.6% today. They expect it to fall to just 19% by 2038.  This should be no
surprise as EU growth in the last fifteen years has been very weak. The EU
has watched as the US has built seven mighty tec global companies that
dominate the digital revolution.The UK needs to break free from EU anti
enterprise anti innovation rules and go for new ideas and faster growth.It is
good news that the UK now does not have to follow the last three years of yet
more EU rules stifling business and markets.The UK needs to speed its own
revival with pro growth policies now it is free to do so. It should allow
companies to innovate, not tying them down with rules on how to design and
make things.


